and the walls need to be reinforced for grab bars, your housing provider must pay for that
to be done.

e If you have an impairment that requires a parking space close to your unit, you can
request your housing provider to provide you with that parking space, or place you at the
top of a waiting list if no adjacent spot is available.

e If you have a visual impairment and require printed notices in an alternative format such
as large print font or need notices to be made available to you electronically, you can
request that accommodation from your landlord.

Required Accessibility Standards

All buildings constructed for use after March 13, 1991, are required to meet the following
standards:

e Public and common areas must be readily accessible to and usable by persons with
disabilities;

e All doors must be sufficiently wide to allow passage by persons in wheelchairs; and

¢ All multi-family buildings must contain accessible passageways, fixtures, outlets,
thermostats, bathrooms, and kitchens.

If you believe that your building does not meet the required accessibility standards, you can file a
complaint with the New York State Division of Human Rights.

How to File a Complaint

A complaint must be filed with the Division within one year of the alleged discriminatory act or
in court within three years of the alleged discriminatory act. You can find more information on
your rights, and on the procedures for filing a complaint, by going to www.dhr.ny.gov, or by
calling 1-888-392-3644. You can obtain a complaint form on the website, or one can be e-mailed
or mailed to you. You can also call or e-mail a Division regional office. The regional offices are
listed on the website.

* This Notice provides information about your rights under the New York State Human Rights
Law, which applies to persons residing anywhere in New York State. Local laws may provide
protections in addition to those described in this Notice, but local laws cannot decrease your
protections.



